
New Jersey Association of Technical Assistants 

Meeting Minutes 
February 9, 2010 

I. Call to order 
Roz Bosserdet called to order the regular meeting of the NJATA at 12:15 pm on February 9, 
2010 at Mastoris in Bordentown.  

II. Roll call 
A sign in Sheet was sent around. The following persons were present: Debbie Timko, Borough of 
New Providence, Catherine Booth, Alpine Boro, Roz Bosserdet, Medford Twp, Pat Famularo, 
Colts Neck Twp, Valerie Waricka, Marlboro Twp, Lucy Camporeale, Glen Rock Boro, Mal 
Zylstra, Asbury Park, Linda Aiello, Westwood, Dawn Caromano, Mt Laurel, Lisa Love, 
Tabernacle, Sophia Olhovsky, West Windsor Twp., Debbie Simone, Borough of Berlin, 

III. Approval of minutes from last meeting 
All read the minutes from the last meeting. The minutes were approved as read with one 
correction. Motion by Debbie Simone, 2nd by Catherine Booth, all in favor, no opposed. 

IV. Old Business 
a) Bill S1437 

 
1. Roz Bosserdet called the DCA talked to Sue Borek about were we stood and the 

letter sent by Senator Weinberg.  Sue advised her to contact Michael Tickten 
regarding his interpretation of the bill, as of this date he has not returned Roz’s call.  
Catherine called Senator Weinberg’s Office and talked to her assistant Scott, they 
have had no response from the DCA regarding the letter that was sent.  No other new 
information regarding the bill. 

V. New business 
a) Treasures Report 

1. The Balance in the account is $3,436.87 as of January 31, 2010.  All associations 
have paid 2009 dues. Dues for 2010 are due by July 2010.  A motion by Lucy 
Camporeale to accept the treasurer’s report and a second by Catherine Booth, all in 
favor. A reminder will be sent to the associations regarding the 2010 dues and where 
to send them. 

  
b) Results for the Officer Vote  
                1. The results for the office vote are as follows: 
  a. President – Linda Aiello 
  b. Vice President – Dawn Neil 
  c. Treasurer – Susan McLaughlin 
  d. Secretary – Debbie Timko 

 
c)     Building Safety Conference  

 1.  It was discussed and decided to do $10 denomination gift cards again for the Atlantic   
      City Women’s Shelter.  Roz will contact them to see what type of gift cards they  
      would like. 
2. If anyone has round table ideas please have them to John Delesandro by the end of  
       March.  Conference registration brochures will be sent out March with a deadline of  
       April 6th. 



3.    Letters were given to Association President for the Building Safety Donations.   
       Donations are due by April 9th. 

 
d) TA of the Year 2010 

1. The following were nominated for TA of the Year: 
a. Malvina Zylstra 
b. Susan McLaughlin 
c. Lucia Camporeale 
d. Debbie Simone 

 
2. The result of the vote for TA of the Year for 2010 is Lucia Camporeale. 
  
                                                                                                  

e)    Shirt Sales 
1.   Still working on prices and the brochure.  

      

VI. Adjournment 
Roz Bosserdet adjourned the meeting at 1:40pm. With a motion by Debbie Simone and a second 
by Catherine Booth, all in favor, none opposed. 
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